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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HERBERT SMOLEN:

This is the matter of Donald and Patty Taylor
versus PECO Energy Company %n docket F-01482857.
Again; my name is Herbert Smolen, Administrative
Law Judge assigned by the‘Commission to hear the

evidence in this case and to rendeyr an initial

~decision din writing in due course.

Let the record show that
appéarances have been entered as fallows. The
complainant, Donald Tay}br is present and
represents himself, and with him he has his
wife, the other complainant, Patty Taylor. On
behatlf 6f PECO Energy Company, an apperance has
been entered by Lisa Lutz, Esquire, and she has
with her one witness.

Now, Mr, Téy?or I'm going to
briefly explain the way the phacedure wilf
fotlow ocut. First, I will place you under oath.
I will ask you some preliminary questions, and
then I will ask you the gravelment of your
complaint, that is, what your complaint is all
about. When you have completed your iestimony,
Ms. Lutz will have an opportunity teo

cross-examine based on your testimony. When she

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {({717Y 181-7180
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has completed her cross~examinétion, you will
have an opportunity to respond to her questions
if you want to add ahytﬁing else. When you have
completed your festimony, you may ¢all your wife
if you so desire, to also téstify, and the'same
procedure will follow. When all of your
evidence is in, that is all of the complainant’'s
side of the case, Ms. Lutz will then have an
opportunity to present her witness on behalf of
PECO Energy Company to testify and introduce
whatevér exhibits, they may have., When that
witnesé has completed her testimony, you will
have an ¢pportunity to crosg-examine her based
on her testimony and exhibits. when all of the
evidence is in, the parties will have ank
opportunity to sum up their arguments in their
cases, and 1f they‘desire, this not necessary,
they can submit briefs. That’s not a
requirement, that's ub to the diScretion of‘the
party.

When all of the evidence 1is in, the
Hearing will be adjocuned. The Administrative
Law Judge will review the record and Cénsider
the evidence, and then in due course, issue a

yritten decision, which wilY be served on the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIMG COMPANY {717Y 761-7150
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parties by mail in the same manner as the
nofices of today's hearing were sérved gn the
parties. Any guestions on the procedure?

MR, TAYLOR: No, sar

MS. LUTZ: I just want to note that

I will have two witnesses this afternoon.

JUDGE SMOLEN: In this particular
case?

MS. LUTZ: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Then it's noted‘of

record.

Wheresupon,

DONALD TAYLOR

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY JUDGE SMOLEN:

Q. Keep your voice up. State your
full name and address for the record. |

A. My name is Donald Websier Téy}Or,
my address 1s 4907 Parkside Avenue, Philadelphia
19131,

Q. ; And you are the comp1ainan{ in the

case?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) T761-=7150
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Q. You are the rate payer in the case?

AL My wife and ...

Q. You're the custgmer,kthektwo of
you?

A Yes.

Q. Now you say youk addreSS'is'4907

Parskide Avénue in Philadelphia?

A.  That’s correct,

Q. And how long have you resided
there?

A, 1 resided there fér anproXimaté1y

e1ght vyears,.

Q. Please describe for the record{
what your premises consist of? k

A, I received a letter ...

Q. Describe for the record whati your

home is like. Is it an apartment?

A.  I'm sorry. My house is a twin.
Q. It's a ...

AL Yes, it's a ...

Q. 1t’s an attached home?

AL - Yes, an attached home.

Q. Go through 11t angd tell me how many

bedrooms -~ how many flgors.

A It’s a three story.

COMMONWEAI TH BEPORTING COMPANY [(T747Y 781-7480
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A,

Q.

Let’s stakt with thé lowest story.
Okay.

What s that?

It's the basement.

And then next up ié?

The first fioor 

And what’'s on the first floor?
Dining room, living room, kitchen.
And on the second f]oor?

Three bedrboms‘and a bathroom.

In the basement, 1is it a finished

basement or unfinished?

AL

‘Qa

AL

It’s finished.
And what’s down there?

1 have a make shift bar, washer and

dryer, a laundry room, and the heater, and

things Yike that are down there.

Q.

‘A.

Q.

AL
daughter.
Q.

A

Q

And a washer and dryer?
Yes.
Nogw, who resides in the home?

My wife, myself, my son and now my

How old 18 your son?
My son i3 eight-yecars old.

And the daughter?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTINMNG COMPANY (717Y 781=~7180
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A My daugnter 15 twenty=-two.

Q. And so the four of you reside in
the home?

Al At this present time, yes.

Q. Now, in youf own words and in as
chronc1ogicé1 a fashion as possible, tell me
what your compiaint 15 all about?

A Well, my compiaint starts with
PECO's accusatione that our meter was tampered
with.

Q. When was this?

AL It was in 2003, I believe, when I
received a letter.

Q. Sb you received a letter from PECO?

AL Right. @ And the letter stated, with
a revised bil1l, statement, that because of meter
tampering -~ the bill was five thousand, four
hundred and something do?]ars because of
cvidence the technician had found.

Q. And how much was that revised bill
again?

A, It was five thousand four hundred

eleven dollars, give or take. Yes, Tive

thousand, four hundred eleven dollars and thirty

cents.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7T17Y 768174850
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Q. What was the date?
A That was on 7/3/2003.
Q. Now, you received a letter, what

did you do?

A. I called the electric company and

complained of why it was so high.
| Q. Do you know who you spoke with?

AL I don’t have a name of who 1 spoke
with at that tfme. I've Sonen with several
pecple. You ésk in chronoiogical order.
Actually, before thén, I did bal1 because, 1
noticed my bili wés higher'during that year, so
I was calling, because T realized our bill was
higher, and it just wasn’t normally high like
that, so they told me that they don?t’
understand, sometimes you use your air condition

50 many times. They were explaining maybe why

my bill was high‘ At that time no ane'exp1ained

fo me that My meter was so-called tamﬁered with
until I feceived this letter.

Q. Appproximately, when was your first
cé?T, if you can réca?l, to PECO complaining
about a high bill?

AL I would say probably in 2002, maybe

the summer of 2002, I’'m not certain.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7172 781-7150
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Q. What happened on that calil?

AL Well, 1 was wondering why my bil?l
was s0O high

Q. I know, but whaé did they do?

A They checked 3t out and they éaid;

that’s what the meter read.

Q. So’somaohe was out there to check
it?

A No 1 have a meter outside.

Q. Oh, the meter is outside. Okay, go
ahead?

A, And atkthat time, 1 believe the

11
meter was changed. They had changed‘the meter
to én automated meter reading, and that's when 1
noticed my bills becoming higher.

Q. Go ahead.

AL ‘So I called and they explained that ‘
1t was changed, and thaf’s what the meter reads,
so I’m saying, well, 1t’s something wrong here, |
I justi didn't understand it, so 1 called several
timeskand they just told ﬁe that’s just the way

x

it is, you need to monitor it. 1f you have g0

‘many ajr ccndﬁtioners and maybe that’'s why your

b111 is so higher than what it 4is, but nothing

had changed, but that’s basically what I was

COMMOMWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY (717) TH1-7150
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getting when 1 did call to tomplain about my
b+1%.
Q. Let’s go back to the letter, vyou

got a letter in July of 037

Ao Right.
Q. What did you do then, you said vyou

called PECO and you spoke with someoné, what was
the result of that conversation?

A, That’'s when the argument was about
the meter tampering, because even in the 1ettér
the technician found, the meter had been
tampered with, and 1 absolutely deniyed it, 1
didn’t know anything about that, and that what
they are saying they found. From that point, 1
had a problem, s8¢ I called the~PUGkand I told
them wﬁat was going on, the PUC said that they
would investigate 1it. It was months later unt1l

1 heard from the PUC, maybe a vear, I’'m not

Q. And what ...

AL And the PUC said based on their
findings -= it sounds like they pretty much
agreed with the Electric Gomaany“ Based on
their findings that the méter was tampered with

and sobest.

 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-T150
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Q. Was that Bureau of Consmumer
Services?

A ’Yes, sir, that was the Bureau of
Consumer Services. |

Q. And they rendered what they call
an Informal Decision?

A Yes.

Q. And that was rendered approximately

when, in September of 037 1In August of 047

A Yes, I believe that's when it was.

Q. And that decision was =- do you
recall what that was? | k

A. well, I didn’t speak to anyone from
the PUC, it was jusit the letter here, ﬁhich 1
have, Based on these findings, the Buregu of
Consumer conclude that the metef tampering was

discovercd and existed at the rate payer’'s

property.
Q. And the balance at that times was?
A, The balance at that time was five

thousand, eight hundred and sixteen dollars,

Q. What kind of work do you do?

’A.k 1 work for the Sherriff;s Office.
Q. in Phi1adc?bhéa?

A Yes, sir.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173) 7161-7150
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a. What is your trftte?

Al Deputy Lireutenant.

Q. Deputy what?’

Al Lieutenant,

Q.  What about the meter -- you were

not accused of doing any tampering, were you?

A. I"11 assume I'm accused of it,
because they are telling us we obwe it. They
said the meter wasg tampered with.k Based on the
findings of the Bureau of Consumer‘sérvices, it
says, “That the meter tampering was discovered
and existed at the rate pavyer’s probertyk“

Q.  What’s the second finding?

A S Well, it éays, “The company’did not
accuse the rate paver with meter tampering.”

Q. And the third finding?

AL "That there’s no evidence that the

~rate payer performed meter tampering. That the

rate paver benefited from the tampered meter.”

I understand what they are saying.

Q. 1 just wanted to put that’on the
record.

A. Right.

Q. So in your discussions with PEGO,

you have been unable to resolve it?

CCOMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717Y 781~71850
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A PECO insists that that's what we
owe. That’s what you owe and you have to pay it
and that’s it.
Q. Anything else you want to add

before I tet counsel cross-examine?

1]

A I have gquestions to ask. Is thi

~the time to do that?

Q. No, after the witness testifies

then you can ask gquestions. There are two

withesses here.

A The other thing théth do havé to
ask. After they installed the new meter, they
compared it with the, according to the letter,
ffom February to April of 2002, they went by the
usage that the family used, and the summer
mcnthé from June to Aqust. They used the usage
that we used, and they rated thaif and they went
back four years savying, okay, well, this 1s what
you guyé have been using for the past four
years, so we are going to charge you for the
past four years, HNow even 3if that's so, Your
Honor, from 1998 to 2001, 1t was only three of
us living ih there.

Q. | 1 was going to ask you that. 1In

the year 1998, who lived in the house?

COMMONWEALTH REPOSTING CAOMPANY {(717Y 781~71580
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A, My wife, myself and my son, which

wae basically a toddler at the time,.

Q. Now, what about in 19997

A. 1999 it was just us.

Q. The three of you?

A. Yes.

0.  And In 20007

A. In 2000 my daughter came back from

school, because she had gone to Penn State. She
got pregnant. She came back to live with us.

Q. So it was the four of you.

A, It was the four of us as of 2000.
Q. What about 20017
A, 2001 my sister-in-law moved in with

us with her son.

Q. who was there. Your wirfe,

yourself, your son, your daughter?

A.  And my daughter. My sister-in-law
and her son.

Q. Did your daughter have thé child,
you mentioned she

A.  No, she didn’'t have the child until
2001. |

Q. That’s whatrl’m‘ta?king'about. In

2001 it was yourself ...

COMMOMWEAL TH REPORTIME OCOMPANY {747Y 7817186
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A It was basically six of us.
Q. You said yourself, your wife, your

3on; youf daughter, her child.

A In 200t. She had the child in
2001. |

Q.  That'’'s what I'm talking about.

A, 2000 my daughter moved in with us.

Q. I’m talking about 2003.

Al Okay. Go ahead.

Q. Her child, your sister-in-law and

her son, so you have seven?
A Is that seven, I counted six.
G,  Wife, self, you, your son, your

daughter, that's four, her child is five ...

AL That’s correct, Your Honor.
d. And the other two are seven.
Al That's correct.
Q. “What about 1n 20027
A 2002 all of them Jived with us.
Q. So it’s ihe same as 20017
A, Yes,
Q. What about 20037
A, EOQB my,ﬁiStar~in~law and her son

moved out in January of 2004.

Q. Puring the year of 2003, who

COMMONWEALTH BEPOBTING COMPANY (717) 781~7180
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‘resided ...

A, They all were there.

Q. The came amount as the prior two
years?

A Yes,

Q. Then in 20047

A, As of January 2004, my
s1ster-in-law and her son moved out.

Q. So that left four in the house?

A Correct.

Q.  Because you first said three, but
it’s four. |

AL well, actuaT}y it would be five in
the house, because it was seven before, so0 myr

sister-in-law and her son moved out in 2004 of

January,
Q. éo that left ...
AL And that was five in the house.
Q. ‘ Your wife, yourself, your son, your

daughter and the child?

A Correct.

Q. Anything e1se you want to add to
your claim? |

A. ~ Yes, 1 don’t~know if this is the’

time, but the guestion that I had asked when I

COMMONWEAL TH OEROBTING COMPANY (317)Y 76817180
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spoke with, I think 1t was the person from the

PUC. I asked him, could this meter tampering
been done before I moved into the house, he
didn’t know, he says if PECQO had gone oat there
before 1 moved out there, maybé they would have
found 1t then, he wasn'’t sure; and I'm not sure
either. That's the question I have. |

Q. You will be able to ask that
guestion.

AL Okay.

Q. Do you have any idea here what you

are seeking, what you want in this case?

A Yes.
Q. What’s that?
A. Relief from this five thousand,

eightvhundred dollars

Q. At least a portion of it you know
you owe?
Al Absolutely. Your Honor, I think

the bottom line is the amount of what’s fair,

what isn’t fair. Even with what I owe, if the

meter was tampered with, which I don’t know,
that's what the technician found. He said he
found evidence of meter tampering, I have no

idea, I don’t know anything about it.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Q. You will hear their testimaony.
A. If they have proof that it was

tampered with, I gueSS I would owe a 1itt3e more

11 we actually used more.

@.  But you didn’'t sit down and compute
what you believe you owe?

AL Mo, you don’t understand the units
and usage and kilowatts andkaif that kind of
stuff,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cross-~examination,
Ms. Lutz?

MS. LUTZ: Your Honcr, I have no
guestions for Mr, Taylor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Taylor, you are
now éxcused. Do you wish your wife to testify
as well? |

MR. TAYLOR: MNo.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You will have
another opportunity to testify after you hear
their witnesses.

MR. TAYLOR: Yes, sir.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have wént to
call you& first witness?

M. LUTZ: Yes I would like to cal)

to testify Mr. Charwvas Walker.

COMMANWEAI TH DOEDADTTINMG AAMOANY . (74 %Y 98494180
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Whereupon,
CHARVAS WALKER

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: Please keep your
voice up. Have a seat, State your full name
and business address.

THE WITNESS: My name is Charvas
walker.,

JUDGE SMOLENE will you spell that
for the reporter.

THE WITHMNESS: C~H~A*R*V~Af8 and
Walker is the last name.

JUDGE SMCLEN: And your business
address.

THE WITNESS: My business address
is 1060 Sweedesford Road in Berwyn, Pennsylvania

JUDGE SMOLENM: Counsel?

MS. LUTZ: Thank you, Ygur Honor.
May 1 approach the bench with the exhibits?

JUDGE SMOLENE Yesx‘ Make sure
Mr. Taylor gets a copy also.

MS. LUTZ: HNo problem.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let the record show

that counsel for the company has handed the

CPAMMAONWE AL TH DEPARTING OCOMPANY 9417% 2A81-748E0
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Adminfstrativc Law Judge and the complainant ak
sefﬁes of documents which are marked fork
identification as PEGO Exhibits 1, 2 and 3
respectively. They are marked for
jdentification.
(WhereUpon; the documents were
marked askPECO Exhibit Noé‘ 1, 2
and 3 for idenfificatign.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Ms. Lutz.
MS., LUTZ: Thank you, Your Honor;
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY Ms, LUTZ:
Q. Mr. Walker, by whom are you
employed?
| A PECO Energy Company.
Q. And hcwklong have'you been employed

by PECO Ehergy?

AL For twenty-seven years,

Q. And what 1is your position with PECO
Energy?

AL I'm a Revenue Protection

Technician.

Q. And would you pleaée'genéra]?y

describe your duties as a Revegnue Protection

COMMONWEALTH REPORTIMNG COMPAMY (717) 761-7150
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Technicran?

A My duties as a Revenue Protection
Technician is to go out to a Customer’s DFOPerty
to read, check, and/or change and inspect the
electric meter, as well as‘checking the voltage

inside the customer’s electric meter box, to

make sure they are getting the proper required

voltage to have the servigce ruhning in there.

Q. Thank you. In the course of your
emprioyment with PECO, have you had the
opportunity to visit the property of the
comp}ainant’s today, Mr. and Mrs. Taylor, at
4907 Parkeide Avenue, Philade1phia, Pa.?

A, | Yes, 1 did visit that pfoperty.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Before your next
guestion. Mr. Taylor if you would be more
Cdmfortab}e at the table bver here,‘ybu can sit
over here. 1f you want to make noetes, :It would
be more comfortable over here (indicating).

| MR. TAYLOR: Thank you.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

MS. LUTZ: Thank ydu, Your Honor.
By MS., LUTZ: |

Q. Qrs Walker, can I refer you to what

has been mark as PECO Exhibit Number 2, would

COMMONWEALTHVREPORTING COMPANY (717) 761~715¢
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you p?ease describe ...

JUDE SMOLEM: Give us a chance to
get to that. Go ahead. L
BY ME., LUTZ:

Q. Mr. Walker, would you please

describe this exhibit, what is this exhibit?

AL This exhibit is Corprate Security
Theft Sheet. This the sheet that was required
to be filled out 1in any case that we find theft
at time of service.

Q. Thank you. Mr., Walker, is this
your signature as the person who visited the
property, at the bottom of the oage?

A, Yes, that is my sighature.

Q. And would you pTeaSe‘confirm the
date that you visted the property?

A Yes, the date was January the 11th,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Does that show on
this exhibit?

MS. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor, I

believe that's under the notation that says,

'date discovered, 1/1t/02.°

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just for purposes of

the record since the photocopy is not ¢lear, the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7161=-71580
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categories, the ftirst category that says account

ﬁumber?
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

cateéory is what?
THE WITHESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:
THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN

x

THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:
THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN

re

THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SQOLEN:
one?
THE WITNESS:
Stopped meter;’
JUDGE SMOLEN:
discovery,
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE_SMOLEN:
THE WITNESS:
usage history.

JUDGE SMCLEN:

Yes, Your Honor.

And]the‘secahd

Lccaticn.,

The third cafegorY?
Customér’s fname.
Fourth?

Type of account.
Fifth?
&efer number.,

And the next one?
Date discovered.

And now the-nexf

Reason for discovery.

Reason for

and then the next one?

Date theft began.

The next one?
Date confirmation,

The next?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPAMY (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Type of tampering.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next one?

THE WITNESS: That appeaés to be
identity of fixer. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next one?

THE WITNESS: ‘Determineﬁ loss.,

JUDGE SMOLENM: Keep reading going
down . |

THE WITNESS: :Amount recovered,
adjusted revenue, twelve months forward.
CdY]atera] accounts, location, customer name.
1t Jooks like confirmation strategy,
prosecution, meter disposition, meter test, and
it looks 1ike assigned investigaiorsf security.

JUDGE SMOLEN: HMow, for the record
they are identified so that whoever reads the
record wil1ll be able to understand; Go ahead.
Next,question‘ | |

MS. LUTZ: Thank ycu; YOUr‘HO“Qr'
BY MS. LUTZ: :

o. Mr. Walker, you indicated the date

discovered was January 11th, 2002, coulc you

tell us, what was the purpose of your visit to

the property at that time?

A, Okay, in this particular scenario,

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTINGkCOMPANY (717) 761-7150
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we were assigned to that property to change out

the electric meter that was at that property; to

change it to the new automated meter that is

going on PECO’s entire system.

Q. So that was your purpose of your
visit to fhe property?

A. Yes.

Q. And when you arrived at the
pfbperty, could you tell us what you discovered
and where that’s noted here on the report?

| A OKay. Whilte 1 was at the propeffy

or while i'was at the meter, I should say, 1 did
find that the meter box was uhseaﬂed, and what
happened, in the area indicated, the date the
theft began, there's a bunch of Checkoffﬁ after
that reading, and the first checkoff says,
"Heavy duty sealing ring." So I start off with
my checkoff there. There was no rihg on the
meter at that time.

JUDGE SMOLEM: You say the ring was
not there?

THE WITNESS: Was not there, yes,
and the next 1item says, barrel lock, that’'s a

locking device that’s usually on the meter box

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN:

it, a what?
| THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

can’t get the first word.

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:
missing?

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:
thing you found,
nﬁ barrel lock,

THE WITﬁESS:
up just a a hair here.

standard ring that is

orn the meter,

What did you call

Barrel lock.

I hear léck, but 1
Barell.
B~A-~R-R-E~|?
Barrel, yes, sir.
Barrel lock was
Yes.

So that’s the second

that the ring was not there and

Yes. 1 should back

the first item is a

so the

standard ring or a barrel lock should be oh that

meter box.

JUDGE SMOLEN:

So both were

missing, the standard ring and the barre] lock

were missing?
THE WITNFESS:
JUDGE

THE WITNESS:

SMOLEN:

Yes, Your Honor
Go ahead.

The next slot to be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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marked is whether there was a seal on the meter
bozx, and 1 did not find a seal,

JUDGE SMOLENM: -No seal.

THE WITNESS: no seal.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

THE WITNESS: Then I went down to
the identxfy of fixer area, weT},VI shou1d say
the type of tampering that I found. I went to

that area, checked off jumpers, because T did

see jumpers inside the meter box, or hard wires

inside the meter box.

JUDGE SMOLEN: HNow, 1 want you to
explayn for the record, whét you mean by a
jumper and how that’was attached, what do'you
mean by that? |

THE WITNESS:‘ If you take the meter
cutside of the meter, 1f you could picture the
letter H, at the top of the letter would be your
éervice jaws, that brings fhe-p¢wér ihta‘the\
meter box, at the bottom of that H would be
what’s called your iow lines and your lowet
jéws, énd that takes fhe power into your
property, so in this particular situation, there
were wires on each»side of the Hs.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Coming in and going

COMMONWEALTH'HEPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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out?

THE WITMESS: Yes, coming in.

JUDGE SMOLEN: From PECO's lines?

THE WITHNESS: From‘PECO’s line to
the customer’s load ¥§neé. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: And from the
customer’s load lines out there were jumpers?

THE WITHESS: Well, what happens
they are attached, if you picture the letter H,
the top of the H and the bottom H, they rare
jumper lines attached to those areas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Te all four ends or
just two ends?

THE WITNESS: 1'm sorry, 1 should
say to all four ends. Two up top to the two
down there.

JUDGE SMOLEHN: So the top and the

bettom of this H that you described had jumpers

on them. MNow what’s a jumper?

CTHE WITNESS: Well, in this
partiéu1ar situation they are called wire
jumpers, because in fact, they are wires.

JUDGE SMOLEN:‘ Are they clamped on
or spliced on? | k

THE WITMESS: Well, what happens is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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31
the top where the service‘is, there are serv#ca
jaws, and they have screws that press a piece of
steel (ph) to thevwires to hold them in place so
the power can come in and secure them, so the
jumper wires would be attached inside in between
the screw with the handle on it, so to speak. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: Ltike in a plug?
THE WITNESS: Yes, you can say
that, as a plug.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where you wind it

around the screw and tighten the screws to hold

the wire in7?7

THE WITNESS: Yes. What happened
is, the jumper wires were inside laying up
against the wires coming in compressing those
and giving power to go through the lines on the
outside,kthercforc diverting them.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That’s at the top
and the bottom? |

THE WITNESS: Top to tﬁe bottom,
yes, they both were insidé the jaws.

~JUDGE SMOLEN: A1l right, go ahead.

#

* .

Q. I believe, Mr. Walker, you were on

the line saying, idenity affixer, and where

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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address is, you were going to explain what your
findings were there?

AL Yes. Let me back up. 1t’s type of
tampered area. As I said,‘I checked off jumpers
for the first box, and then there’s a second
Tine over to the farkright, there’s an area for
other information, and in that area,‘i had put
what 1 found. The jumpers were hardwired inside
the meter box. Also on the side to the left, 1
put or there that the meter box was unscaled,
and 1 put on there I removed the jumpers, which
1 did, to correct the condition and set the
meter properly. Also at that point 1 sealed the
electric meter tox as we are required to do
after we pu??ed‘an tnspection.

JUDGE SMOLEN:  So you removed those
3umnérs? |

THE WITHNESS: Yes.,

JUDGE SMOLEM: What did you do?

THE WITNESS: I removed those wire
jumperé and screwed the screws, 1 should say,
back into place, therefore holding ali’the‘lines
securely as they should be. Then after that, I
put the meter in the box, and fhen mut’a ring

back onto the,box and secured it. It's a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761~-7150



@.

10

11

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

gecurity ring that we are told to put on every

time we complete a job. It's a security ring,
and we would seal that also with a seal.
JUDGE SMOLEN: 8o when you left,

the meter was repaired, or placed back in its

proper opetrating condition?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Hsnok.
JUDGE SMOLEN: With a seal?
THE WITNESS: Yes, and a ring.
JUDGE SMOLEN: And a ring.

Go ahead.

BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. Mr. WaTker; was there evidence at
this property that there was tampering to the
meter?

A. ‘Yes, that was a tampered

condititon.

Q. You indicated earlier in your
testimony, Mr. wWalker, that the purpose‘of,tha
visit was to replace the meter and actually put

in an auvutomated meter reading?

A Yes.

Q. Dird you do then do that on that
visit? |

A Yes, I repalced the existing meter

COMMONWEALI TH REDORTING COMPANY (747Y)Y 71841=741850
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with the new automated meter.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me take a step
baék} I1f you replaced it with an AMR, an
automated meter reader, why was itkneceésary to
repair the old meter with a séal and ring and
everything else?

THE WITNESS§ Well, 1 didn’t repair
the old meter. We had to bhange out the meter
in any case, g0 the condition I founded is a
hazardous cbndition and it's 8 tampering
condition because 1t’s diverting energy, s¢
naturally, part Qf‘my job is to remove that
condition, leave it in the proper condition that
1t should be in.

‘ JUDGE SMOLEN: So you Iéftkthe old
meter there?

THE WITNESS: No, I did replace the

meter, because that’s what my initial visit was

to do, and also everyboady in the specai {ph)
system was getting that same meter also, So my
visit really basically was tb hold an
inspection, take a reading from the'meter 1
found, make sure everything was safa,‘make sure
that the customer was getting the proper voltage

as they should have at that property, putting in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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that new meter, securing it and leaving a segal.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I want to take a
step back just so that I get a clear
understanding‘ when you install a new AMR, what
happens to the existing meter that’s in the
home?

THE WITNESS: The existing would

have been marked with a form we had at that

"particular time.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you take it out
or do you leave 1t there? |

THE WITNESS: Ch no, we take it out
and bring 1t back ...

JUDGE SMOLEN: 8o again, I want to
get to my question. 1.f you are gcing‘to install
an AMR, that is an automated reader, why did you
have to go through the cvercise of repairing the
old one?

THE WITNESS: What we did with the
old meter as we take 1t into evidence, we mark
down at that time ~- we had an evidence locker
where all the meters thaf had tampering or theft

involved, they went to a cabinet and were stored

there.

JUDGE SMOLEM: But my guestion is,

COMMONWEALTH REPCORTIMNG COMPANY (717) 761~-7150
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vou testified that‘when you discovered the
jumpers, vyou reméved‘the jumpers and you
resealed the meter and did everything that you
had to do, and then you took that reseé)ad meter
out and put it in an AMR?

THE WITNESS: No,’what happened
Was, when 1 took the meter out in order to put

the new meter in, that's when 1 could see the

~theft that was inside the meter box, 50 I had to

take that meter back to the office and turn it
in and make a case, whether it be to the ald
meter bin because it's just replaced basically,
or to the evidence locker for stofage«
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead,
BY MS. LUTZ:
Q. Mr. Walker, if 1 could back up for

a minute. When you indicated that you went out

and you actually collected the condition, this

17 on the box aroundkthe meter; 1s that correct?
A, That's correct. That is the guts
that the meter fits into.
Q. So you would have been~¢orrectﬁng
the aréa around the meter, but yeou did in féct‘
replace the meter, vyou took the é1d meter out

and put the new meter in, but you stil]l had a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761~7150
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corrected condition around the new meter;
correct?
Al That’é correct, yes.

MS. LUTZ: I have no further
questions for Mr. Walker.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Taylor this is
your opportunity to cross examine this witness
based on his testimony. If vyou have quesfions,
go ahead. | |

CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. TAYLOR: |
Q. Have you ever been to that property
prior?
AL Mo, si1r, I’ve never visited the
property, to my knowledge. |
Q. So you had to remove that meter in
order to see those jumpers?
A, Pretty much, vyes.
Q. Do you have any idea when those
jumpers were installed?
A No, sir.
Q. Could they have been {here five

years before, ten years before, fifteen years

before?

A Possibly, yes.

COOMMONWEAI TH REPORTING OCOMPANY (717Y THE4-7180
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Q. When you discovered that, dig you

have to report that to the supervisor?

A. We 311 out this form here and that

"goes into our office, and 1f our supervisor sees
it and needs to discuss it with us they do, but

it’s normal business that they do.

Q. From everything that vou are
telling us today, do you have any evidence of
that? That meter that you took from the

property, do you have that meter?

AL No, I do not'physically have it.
Q. Is i1t anywhere?’ |

A. I wouldn’'t be able to answer that.
Q.’ Dfd they dispose of it or did you

say you have some kinhd of evidence room?
A, Back during that time, we did have
an evidence room. We are talking approximately

years back, and there’s been a lot of

changes ., ..

Q. So you don’t know if it’s there or

nhot,; 1t could be disposed right now, 1 guess,

right, we don't know?

A, I have no idea.
Q. So when you make that discovery, is

there anyone that checks fo, in other words,

CAMMOMWEAL TH BEPARTIMEG CAMDANY (747 784 -7150
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when you make that discovery, you take it and
you show it to your supervisor, I assume?

A Puring that time, we had an
eVidence room but it‘just sat there just in case
it needed to be gotten or referred to.

Q. what I’m just getting at is when
you do take it, is there anyone that
doublechecks? Basically, ﬁhen you make the
discovery, you take it back and you say, okay,
look, this 1¢ what 1 saw here on 4907 Parkside

Avenue, this s what I haye. Did anyone confirm

‘this with me or anything like that.

A Confirm it with you?

Q. Not with me, I'm ta1kfng about
whoever you have to¢o report to, whoever vyou take
that back to. Is there anyone e1seyfhat

confirms with you that this meter has been

- tampered with?

A wWell, basically it's my
responsibility to make sure I make & proper

inspection, make sure my findings are true.

PECO gives me that responsibility to do that and

turn everything 1n. MNow, during that time, we
did have an evidence rgom, so all the

information with the document that you signed

CCOMMONWEATL TH REDORTIME COMPANY (717Y T7TB1-7180O
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with your findings on if, I should séy, aiT that
sat on top of the meter. Evefy:meter in that
evidence rooh at that time had a little piece of
paper on it with hotations of what was found;
the date and so on and so forth, and that sat
physically with that meter inside the evidence
room for a period of time. I'm not sure how
lohg, it’'’c been guite some time ago when they
were doing that, S0 thefefore, if it needed to
be referred to, they can go right inside that

evidencte room and take that meter out ...

Q, But that never happened ...
Al What never happened
Q When you make

JUDGE SMOLEN: Remember, we have a
reporter here, she can only take down onervo{ce
at a time, so if you talk over each other, she
can’'t get it, so let him answer,

BY MR. TAYLOR:

Q. When'you say that you have a
responsibility to make your'findings true; is
that what you said?

A To note what I find, to make sure
it’s accurate.

Q. That's what I’m getting at. You

COMMONWEALTH BEPRPORTING COMPANY (747)Y 181-~7180
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are the only one to make sure it's acéurate.
There's no one else to make sure it's ac¢urate?
A Well, I'm the cnly one vis%ting the
property at that point’in time,'and that i1s our
job. If you are assigned to a property, you
have to inspect 1t to make sure you puf‘the
proper findings down there, and that is your
responsibiltity.
a. §o no one else actually reviews
youf findingg?
AL They woald review them if needed.
Now, back during that time 1if a guestion arose
about that particultar meter, then they would
contact’me, look at the paperwork and also
physically go to that meter and look at fhat and
see what the report was at that time.
Q. So I aésume they didn’t need to at
that point? |
A That’s my assumptich. 1 haVeh’t
heard anything until recently.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Any redirect?
MS., LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

REDIRECT EXAMINATICN

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781~7150
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BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. Mr. Walker, when you removed the
meter, the meter that you found at the property
was placed with the AMR, that mefer porfion that
you removed and brought back to the company in
the evidence room, that would not show the
tampering, would it7?

A, In that particular scenario, that
would not show the tampering. I believe what we
did at that time a1sb was, when we'fcuhd the
jumpers, we taped that on the’meter also, so all
that would have been brought back to the
evidence room also. The jumper wires that were
ihvolved, they would have been taped on the’
meter also along with that repcrt showing what
we did switch back. | |

| Q. But I believe you testified
previously that the condition you corrected was
around the meter‘and not éart of the meter that
you actually removed, so that was a condition
that you had to correct at the property;
correct? |

A. That absolutely is a condition I
had to correct right on site at that time.

M&. LUTZ: Your Honor, No further

COMMONWEAL TH REDPORTINMG COMPANY (717Y T8i-7180
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questions for Mr. Walker.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me ask
Mr. Taylor, based on redirect, do you have
anything else? Go ahead.
| MR. TAYLOR: Yes.
RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. TAYLOR:

Q. 1f you say you found jumpers,
broken seal, a barrel lock misswng; standard
ring missing, that stuff you reinstalled?

AL Our standard procedure is to secure
the meter with a ring wherever we are addressing
the meter situation, especially an glectric
meter., |

Q. | So what eyidence dé you have that
shows that the meter was tampered with?

A The wires inside the meter box, the
wire jumpers that’s diverting energy awéy from
the meter. Diverting usageucoming from that
meter, so you are not getting a true view of
what services are being used through that meter,
because it’s diverting usage coming in.

| Q. So that evidence that you have,
that’s what you took back to the evfdehce room?

A Yes, it would have been the meter

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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and it would have been those jumber wires also
along with a report.
Q. 8o it would be the jumper wires
which was the evidence, tampered with the meter?
A, Yes.
MR. TAYLOR: That’s good.
Thank you. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything further?
MS. LUTZ: No further gquestions,.
JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is
excused. Thank you very much for abpearing and
tcstifyihg‘
(Withess excused.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do’yeu have another
witness?
MS., LUTZ: Yes, I would 1ike to

call Ms. Renee TarpTey,

Whereupon,
RENEE TARPLEY,
having been duly sworn, testified as fc]leez
JUDGE SMOLEN: Please have a seat,
state your full name and business addfess‘
THE WITNESS: Renee Tarpley, 2301

Market Street, Philadelphra, Pennsylvania 19101,

COMMOMNWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717Y 784<-7450
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Counsel?
DIRECT EXAMINATIOﬁ

BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. Ms. Tarpley, by whém are you
emnioyed? |

A, PECQO Energy.

kO. -~ And what position do you have with

PECO Energy?

A 1’m a Regulatory Assessor.
Q. And how leng have you been employed

by PECO Energy?

A Approximately nineteen years.

Q. Coutld you please describe your
duties as Regutlatory Assessor? |

AL I'm responsible for reviewing
informal and formal complaints filed with the
Burecau of Consumer Services.

Q. In the course of your employment
with PECO, have you had the opportunity to
review and become familiar with the account of
Mr. and Mrs., Taylor?

A Yes.

a. Do your reco%ds ingicate that the
account 1is in the name of both, Mr. and

Mre, Taylor?

COMMONWEAL TH REPOBTING COMPANY {717 7681=~T7180



10

11

13
14

15

16

11

18

A. Mo, the account is actually just in
the name of Pat Stéwart Tay?or;

Q. Can 1 p]ease refer you to what has
been marked as PECO Exhibit Number one.

A. Yes.

Q. Could you please describe this
exhibit?

A, PECO Exhibit Cne 1s the account
statement for Ms. Taylor at 4807 Parkside

Avenue, it covers the billing period from

September 2001 to December 2004.

Q. Would you please cbnfirm what
service Ms. Tay1or’receives at the prcperty?

A Residential electric.

Q. And does fhis cuétomer participate
in~fhe CAP rate program?

A ‘No.

Q. | Could you please confirm on the
account stétement when the meter was actually

changed and whén the tampering was found and

kcorrected?

AL According to our records, the meter
was changed, if you look at the first page of
this document near the bottom, on January 11,

2002, we removed the meter, number

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)Y 761-7150
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6~1215866, with an index reading of 11807, and
we installed a meter number,‘96«3745824 and set
thig at zero.

Q. ‘Ms. Tarpley, would you please
review for us the column, I be]%éve you have a
column for usage and daily average use, what
does that mean?

A. The usage is the amount of service

that was rendered within billing periods, and

the daily average use is taking that particular

usage divided by the number of days within the

billing period to get the daily average.

JUDGE SMOLEN:
measured in what unit ...
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

kilowatt hdurs?
| THE WITNESS:
this particular case, yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN:

The usage 1is

Kilowatts.

Is that kilowatts or

Kilowatt houtrs in

And the daily

average use is likewise, Kilowatt hours?

THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:
MS. LUTZ:

BY MS. LUTZ:

Yes, it is.

Go. ahead.

Thank you, Your Hoenor.,

COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (T717Y 7684 =~7180
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Q. Ms, Tarpley, under the third column

to the left that indicates, Meter Reading Type,

what does the dash A indicate?‘

A The meter reading is fhe reading of
the meter. It coQ]d be A or E fer actua1
reading or estimated reading during that;biiiiég
period.

Q. Prior to the date that you have
identified as when the tampering was located and
the meter was changed of 1/11/02, would you
please review the columns under the daily
avcrage.uscd, starting with the billing period
of 8/26/017

A. 8/26/01 the daily average use 1S

12.2, this is found in the fifth column, the

next month was 8.7 then 9.6.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Andkthey are
ki lowatt hours? |

THE WITNEES: Kijlowatt hours, Your
Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Usage per day, daily
average? |

THE WITNessﬁ ‘uSage per day, then
10.2 and 10.8. |

BY MS. LUTZ:

COMMOMNWEAI TH BEDPOATING COMPANY [ 717Y T784=7180
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Q. And on & bill period of 1/28/02,
what was the daily average use there during that

billing period?

’AA I’m sorry, on what date?

Q. 01/28 027

A Mothing.

Q. And that was after the time that

the meter was changed?

A, That's correct, and so the bi11 was
being delayed because of the change in the
meter.

Q. So you reviewed the daily average
use during each monthly billed period, prior to
the meter change; correct?

A. That’s correct.

0. Mow, we will now go to the period

where the meter was changed on January 11th of

2002. For the next entry i1t looks like there's

two entries for 02/25/62: coculd you exp}aink@hy
that would be? |

A When you change the meter, what
happens is that that first bill until it gets on
tape for billing, the bill is held to be short
as accurate, énd chge the reading was verified,
we released the bill, which is the next line

COMMONWEAITH BEPOHTING COMPANY {T747Y 761=7180
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that you would see at 2/25[02, 1t’s a forty~-five
day bill. From the reading it was 147, andkft’s
from the set date of January 11th, 2002 to the
reading of 2/25/02, it indicated one thousand,
four hﬁndred and scvénty~fcur kilowat hours were
05 the meter, and the daily average’use is 32.7.

Q. So this record indicates that prior
te the meter Change, the dai1y average use was
between nine and twe]?e per day of the déily
average use: is thatfcorrccf?

AL Yes, prior to the change.

Q. Now, we are going te start with’the
change and then go to 12/25. You had indicated
it’s 32.77

A. Yes.

Q. Would you please indicate to us fhe
daily average use for the next six months? |

A. March 2002 the daily average use is
30.8, April is on the second page. April 2002
was 21.8, May 2002 was 27.6, June 2002 was 35.6
and July 2002 was 59.3. :

Q. Would thosgse findings be consistent
with the lower usage that there méy havé not
been the proper usage prior to the meter change?

A. That's what it indicates to me,

COMMONWE AL TH . REPORTING COMPANY (747) T7TB1-7450.
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that the full service was nct being registered.

G. And after that time, if you could
just continue on with that statement with the
daily average use. I believe you stopped at
726.027

A That’s correct.

Q. Could you just read the rest on
that page of the daily use.

A August 2002, 64.5, September 2002,
39.9, October 2002, 29.3, November 2002, 31.5
December 2002, 31.4, January 2003, 32.4,
February 2003, 231.7, March 2002, 26.3.

Q. And the statement going to Page 3
of four depicts similar daily averagekuse. Oon
Dage 3 of 4, there’s a notation on the biT?
period, 8/26/03. Under the payment, W6uid on
explain what is indicated 1n that payment box?

A, In August 2003, the customer’s bill
reflected the rebi1?ing~from March 27th, 1998 to
January 11th, 2002, in the amount of five

thousand, four hundred eleven dollars and thirty

cents, that was posted to the account August

25th, 2003, and also it indicates that a payment
was received in the amount of Ttwo hundred and

three dollars and thirty-two cents August 13th,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761=7150
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Q. VWould you explain to us, Ms.
Tarpley, how is that rebilling calculated?

A.’ In this particular case, because
there were conditions found at the property, we
set the meter, we were trying to get the
daily—-averade seasonal qée before we rebilled

the customer for the alloted four years. They

used the winter period and they rebitled the

customer for the winter period going back to
1998, and when we received summary usage based
on the actual usage since we set the meter,

that’s when we rebilled the summer periods going

back to 1988 up to January 11th, 2002.

JUDGE SMOLENM: This additional
billing of five thousand, four hundred and
eleven dollars and thirty cents, is that the
total billing or is that the difference between
what had been billed and what you estimated
should have been billed.

THE WITNESS: That the difference

JUDGE SEMOLEMNM: Where did you get
the oid figure?

THE WITMNESS: From our records.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And do you have

COMMOMWEAL TH REPORBRTING COMPAMNMY (717)Y 761«721480
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those?

THE WITNESS: What 1 do have 15 the
usage and the éctua? daily Qsage that was on the
meter for that billing period in that rebilling
period to show that it was very TQQ,

JUDGEkSMOLEN: From 327,98?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SHMOLEN: Do you have thét
here?

THE WITMESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are ydu going tokuse
that as an exhibit?

MS. LUTZ: I weuld like to review
them and submit them as a late filed exhibit.
They are not prepared for today’s submiséion‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: I understand, that’'s
why 1 asked.

MS. LUTZ: You don’t have that
marked as an exhibit. |

THE WITMESS: I do have it.

MS. LUTZ: We don’t have
significant cdpies.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, I can make
copies.

THE WITNESS: 1 do have copies.

CCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBAMY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEM: Are they in form for

exhibits?

Ms. LUTZ: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: That’s fine. Let's

take a break, let's me have them, I will make

copies.

THE WITNESS: You den’t need
copies, Your Honor, 1 have copies. |

JUDGE SMOLEMN: Oh, you have copies,
that’s fine, I thought you didn't have copies.

(Whereupdn,‘the documwnt was marked

as PECO's Exhibit No. 4 for

‘identifination.}

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don’t you tell
us what PECO Exhibit=-4 ig?

THE WITNESS: It’s part Gf'my
investigation when a customer files a complaint
and a rebilling such as this, I have to make
sure that;the information ié correct and that
they are looking at the rigbt things when they
do the rebilling. So I pulled the aécount
infomafion and got the suhmary of every moﬁth,
the uéuage’and EAU that was for every month, but
then the rebilling period that they were being

charged for, and this 1is what I have here, it‘s

COMMOMWEA!L TH REPABTTING COMDPANY (717Y 7817160
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just showing you the usage that registered since

March 1998, and the number of days in the

‘billing cyle and daily average uce for that

particular billing period.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.
BY MS. LUTZ:
Q. Ms. Tarpley, 1f I can go back to‘
what's been marked as PECO Exhibit Number 2, you
had explained a rebilling on 3 of 4. Could vyou

tell us on Page 4, what is the current balance

~on the account?

A. The current balance‘is five
thousand, nine hundred and twenty dollars and
sixty~three cents.

JUDGE SMOLENMN: As of7?

THE WITNEES: AS of the usaée up to
December 28, 2004.
BY’MS. LUTZ:

Q. And Ms. Tarpley, do you have an
avérage monthly bil1l amount?

| A | The average 1s a hundred and
thirty—-six dollars.

Q. The average mcnth?ykbil? amount is
a hundred and thirty~-six dollars for the

property?

CGOMMOMNMWEALTH REPOBTING COMPANY {747)Y 7681~74180
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A That’s correct.
Q. 1s there a calculated budget

monthly amount?

A The budget 15 a hundred and ftitftty
doltars.
Q. s the customer on g budgeted

monthly billing?
A Mo.

JUDGE SWMOLEN: You taid the average
is 1367 |

THE WITNESS: The average is 136,

JUDGE SMOLEN: And the calculated
budget is 1507 |

| THE WITNESS: 150.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don’t you
exp)ain'for the record

THE WITNESS: The average is just
looking at a whole years of usage and dividing
the by twelve, we calculated a budget, bhecause
some customers like a preset figure each and
évery month. It's taking thaf same twelve
monthly usage and dividing 31t by eleven. Every
four months your budget would be reviewéd {0
keep align with your usage, because in the

twelve months of vyour budget plan., you are

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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expected to pay the difference between the

actual revenue bill and the budget amount. It
should come out rather even, since we are
¥é0k1ng at every four months to make sure that
your budget 1s adjusted accordingly.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So just to repeat a
little s?owér, the calculated budget is a year's
bill dividédkby eleven

THE WITMESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So that becomés a
fixed amount each month; énd theh on the 12th
wonth it might be a catech up bill, etther
greater or smaXIer than the calcu?ated’budget,
depending on usage for the year.

THE WITMESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But your ca}cu}ated
budget may change every four month when you
review usage?

THE WITNESS: Right, to keep the

‘customer aligned with their actual usage.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Go ahead.
BY MR. LUTZ:
Q. Ms. Tarpley, going down to, zagain,
to the account statement balance, can you tell

us when was the last payment made on this

CROMMOMWEATI TH REPORTING COMPANY (747Y 784 -7480
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acdount by the customef, and in what amount?'
A, The tast payment posfed was
december the 14th, 2004 for a hundred and two
dollars and fifty cents.
Q. Can I now refer you to what has

been marked as PECO Exhibit Number Three?

A Yes,
Q. Can you please describe this.
A This is a copy of the BCS decision,

the Bureau of Consumer Services that’was
rendered for the case at 1482857, régarding this
issue, and based on the finding, it was
determined that we did find tampering at the
property, and the rebilling was correct, and the

customer is responsible for the bill.

BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. Thank you. Ms. Tarpley what is

PECO’s final position, with respect to this

account?

A Well, the Company 1is willing to
make payment arrangements with the customer, but
because the customer decided tﬁat they wanted to
take this‘step and everything, we have to just
wait until a decision is rendered.

JUDGE SMOLEM: Let us assume, just

COMMAONWEATI TH BEPORTING COMDANY [ 717TY 761<-71RD
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for thebsake of this hearing, that scmehow it's
resolved, what would PECO's position be on
payment arrangements, if you haye 5he?

CTHE WITNESS: WwWell, in this case,
for any back billing, we would take 1t for the

ltength of the accrual of the back biylling. In

this case, we would say four years. We would

sffer a paymeht arragmenet for four years on
that 5,411.30 at a hundred and twelve dbllars
bcf month plus the current charge or budget
billing.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Again, I'm not

trying to pin you down to anything ...

THE WITNESS: fhat’s okay, Your
Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1 juét want to get
an understanding. Assume just for the sake of
discussion that there is some kind of an
amicabie resolution, I don’'t know wheiher that
tah be, probably not, PECO is looking for
current bills of budget bills plus 112?

THE WITNESS: Right.

JUDGE SMOLEN:  And the 112 1s your

catculation of forty~cight months to pay out

this 5,411.30.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANMY {(717Y 761=7150
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THE WITNESS: That’s gorrect, Your
Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEM: Anything else?

MS. LUTZ: I have no further

'qucstions for Ms. Tarpley.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Taylor, you have
an opportunity now.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. TAYLOR:
Q. First, do you have a daily balance

as of now, not a daily balance, a daily aversage

usage?

A If you refer to the last page of
this document for the read%hg up to December
28th 2004, your recent daily average use says
30.1.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That’s Page 4

THE WITNESS: That's page 4 ...

JUDGE SMOLEN: ... of exhibit?

THE WITNESS: ... of Exhibit~1.
BY MR. TAYLOR:

Q. Mow, Since you have Qone back to
1998, would it be fair to say that the bill is
inflated, considering that from 2000 to 2004 of

last year, that it was more people living inside

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMDPANY (717) 781~T48&0
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the house, we could have been using more
electric?
A You are saying the rébi?lfng is
inflated?
Q. The bill 1tself is inflated.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do ycu do m;an
higher?
| MR. TAYLOR: Higher.
THE WITNESS: Since the dishovery,

that's correct.

BY MR. TAYLOR:

,Qa guys took some kind of survey, and

for two months of 2002 in the springtime or in

the winter months, you took sixty days of those

months and then you took sixty days of the
summer months and you avéraged it‘out, you said,
okay, this is what they must have beén using in
the past four years: righi?

A Right.

Q. Now, if there were more people,
let's say if there were seven people living in
the hocsue at that fimé, because you only took
sixty days out of each month?

A. Oﬁt of the season, right.

Q. And decided that this 1s what we

COMMOMNWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY ([ 747Y 181-7180
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should be paying, we should have paidi right?
A Right. H |
Q. Do yoﬂ take into cdnsideration fhe
amount of pepple that's living in the property?

AL For the rebilling, unless we

~actually have that information, that's why we

depend on the usage on the meter to do'the
rebilling. If we had that informat%on, I'm
qu%te sure they would have, but I'm looking at
the information that yOU'provided for 2001, you
had seven people in there. |

| In 2002 for the periods that we did
use, you had seven people in there, g0 the only
difference in the rebilling -- from my records
in May of 2002 when you inguired about the
increased usage, but you started seeing the
increased usage Since the new meter was in there
from the simple appliance analysis they did
obtain from you. On the average it was like
seven hundred and fiffy~five ka}owatt hours, and
if you look at what was actually registering
during that peroid, it was not picking'uﬁ all
your usage, it was much lower.

I'm guite sure i f they hadyai?kthat

information as far as the people, but in 2002,

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPARY (717) 7841-~7180
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early 2002, your appliances alone were more than
what wag actually registered én the meter during
that period.

Q. T your knowtedge, before we moved
into the propérty, to your knowledge, did a
techinican go out and check thé meter? To vour
knowledge, did he check the meter, because it
probably was vacant before we moved into the
pfaperty. 80 before we moved into the
property, is it procedure that PECO technicians
g0 out fo the property and examine thé meter?

A No, not to my‘know1edge.

Q. So is there a possibiltity, like 1
was asking the technician, ié there a
possibility that that meter was tampered with
}Ong before we moved Iin there?

AL It’s a possibi?ty, because it was

discovered behind the meter, so a meter reader

wouldn’'t see it until someone of this skill set

would actually pu17 the meter out and find a
si1tuation like that.

Q. So 1t’s a pcésibi)ity that the
owner before us owed you money as we?]?

Al I1t’s a possibility.

Q. To your knowledge, it could have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPAKRY (717) 761-7180
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been fifteen, twenty years that the owner
before us been getting by with, what you call
not paying their correct amcﬁnt for their

electric?

A. That situation is possible.

Q. Did PECO go after that owner?‘
A. No.

Q. Do you go after that peréon who

owned the propery?

AL No .

Q. Do they have a part of this five
thousand dollars or more?

A No, sir; because it's based on vour
usage. The rebilling was based on your pattern
of usagé after we put‘that meter in.’ I'm sayihg
that we only took it back to March 1988 as we
are alloeted to per the regulation.

In looking at your history of usage
just for that time period and looking at what we
found and we adjusted bases on what we got off
of your meter after we found the situvation.

JUDGE SMOLEN: tet me interrupt
you. Does their back billing that PECO did in
this case, their back bijlling, cever any period

of time for the prior cwner of this property or

CCOMMENWEAL TH REDPORTING COMPANY 717y TB84-74180
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does it only cover the periocd of time that
Mr. and Mrs, Taylor resided there?
THE WITNESS: This aenly covers the

periocd of time that Mr. and Mrs. Taylor resided,

because they became the rate payer September

1996, we back billed beginning ...

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you didn't backk
bill ’97 or '967

THE WITMESS: No, we did not.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You started with
'ge?

THE WITNESS: That’'s correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So the former owner
is not really involved in this parti¢u3ar case?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.
BY MHE. TAYLOR:

Q.  And vou don't care if the former

owner =-- from PECO stancé, it doesn’'t matter.
It doesn’t matter if the former owner owed you

thirty thousand dellars,

A We can't address that issue here.
Q. As far as the billing is concerned,
from 1988 -- is there a law where you can’t go

back four vears, is that a law?

A That is a regulation.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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Q. Through the PUC?
A, Yes, vou can find 11 1n’the
regulations. |
Q. Hey, 1 didn’t know, 1 was just
asking.
MR. TAYLOR: I have nothing
further.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything on
redirect? |
MS. LUTZ: Mo, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEMN: You have some
exhibits here you want to move on?
MS. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor I would
Tike to move PECO Exhibits 1 through 4 into the
record,
JUDGE SMOLEN: They are received as
evidence in the record. |
{Whereupon, the documents marked as
PECO Exhibit MNos. 1 through 4 for
identification, were received in
evidence. )
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do yéu ﬁave
any witnesses? |
ME. LUTZ{ I have nco other

witnesses.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: This witness is

gxgcused.

(Witness excused. )

JUDGE SMOLEN:k Mr. Taylor, you have
an opnortuhity now, if you want, to testify on
rehuttal, it‘s talled rebuttal. Do vou want 1o
say anything else?  You adare s$t111 under oath,
you can state from where you are, you don’t have
to take the witﬁess stand.

’MR; TAYLOR: Your Honor, certainly
I feel that it’s unfair to be billed this way
becauseyof meter tamuering that 1 had nothing to
do - with. Because if I did have anything to do
wifh,the meter tampering, I wouidn’t allow the
teéhnician te come out to change the meter.
It’s obvious that I didn’t know anything about
it, because 1 ca?ied several times and wondered

why my bill was so nhigh. I understand,

naturally we are going to burn more electric in

‘the summer months, 1 understand that. I

understand the bills are going to in¢rease, the
usage is going to increase in the summer months
also, I understand that. The problem that 1 do
have 1is that the meter was tampered with and I’

dbn’t know why, When we bought the house, we

CCOMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {(717) 1781-7180
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did a title se&fch and everything else. We
picked up from where the previous owner left off
at. |
It’s hard to calculate the kilowatt
hours and all that, it’s hard to explain. The
average person don’t know anything about

kilowatt hours, don't know how 1t's calculated,

‘but then they come up with the humber, well, we

should owe five thousard, four hundred and

eleven doliare because of what they calculated,

sixty days here, sixty days there, regardless of

how many people we have in the household.

I think it’s an extraordinary
amcuntkcf monegy 1¢ pay. Even though in the
Tetfer it says that they are hot acocusing us.
Any time you tell me [ have to pay it, I take
ihat as an accusatién, and i just’don’t think
it’'s fair, and I don't think we shou?d have to
pay that kind of money.

| JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Lutz?

MS. LUTZ: Nothing further, Your
Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEM: Before we close an
adjo&rn the hearing in fhis case -- let’'s go dff

the record for a minute.

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY (717) T784-741&0
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(Discussion Held Off The Record.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let the record show
that the AdMinistrative Law Judge suggeﬁted'thaf
perhaps the parties would want to discuss this
matter further betweeh themselves with‘a view
towards some amicable arrangement, it seems that
that's not‘possible, and so with that, I’m going
to adjourn the hearing and thank the parties for
coming in and presentang their cases in an
intelligent fashion,.

1 Wiliyreview the evidence and
preparc a written decision, which as 1 said at
the opening of the hearing, I will serVekon the
Darfies in the same fashion‘as ihe notices of

hearing were served. So thank you all for

“appearing and testifying. The hearing is

adjourned.
{Whereupon, at 2:50 p.m.., the

hearing was concluded. )

COMMONWEALTH REPORTTNG COMDANY {747y TH&1-T31R/RDO
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CERIIEILCATIE
I hereby cert:fy, as the
stenographic reporter, that the foregoing

proceedings were taken stenographically by me,

and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or

under my direction; and that this transcript is
a true and accurate record to the best of my

ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

BY: %// %&/M%

(Robin M. Sturdivant)
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e PA. Public Utility Comsnission ’
Daze;QM?lOé Bureau Of Consumer Services '
Inbound Closing Report

»

Caso Number: 1482857 Opened On: - 919103

Customor Name: PAT STEWART-TAYLOF Utiiity Type; Electric Distnbutor
- Addreds: 4907 PARKSIDEAVE Account Number: 251816317530
PHILADELPHIA PA 191310 Company Name: PECO Energy
Prior Cuse: ’ Total Balance: $5,816.91 Balance Date:
: Comnll’ankc’o :
Vislation(Allened, Actual, No): RO Chap 58/64/0thor: Section/Rule:
Daclsion Issued: Y Oral Written: w
Inveatgator: BASSI, FELIX PUC Declsion PUC Case 814/04
issued Dt Closed Dt :

Declaion Recvd Dt: 8/4/04 02 25PM

Lettor Doscription:
- To Restora Sarvico Pay: $0.00 To Continue Service Pay: $0,00 By:
Torms: , ; :
Spoclal Budget Amount: $0 00 Ragular Budget Amount: $0.00 Plus Arresrs Paymaent; $0.00
Firtal BlI Monthly Peyiment: $0 00 Curtent Bill Monthly Payment: $0.00 :
- End Of Month Paymant: $0.00
Par Desc,ﬁpﬁoﬁ:
P ' ]
S
-Resolutlon:

BASED ON THESE FINDINGS, THE BUREAU OF CONSUMER SER gss CONCLUDES{) THAT METER TAMPERING WAS
DISCOVERED AND EXISTED AT THE RATEPAYER'S PROPERTY. (2)) THAT THE COMPANY DID NOT ACCUSE THE RATEPAYER
OF METER TA} PERING,&:} THAT THERE IS NO EVIDENCE THAT'THE RATEPAYER ORDERED OR PERFOMED THE METER
TAMPERING()) THAT THE RATEPAYER BENEFITED FROM THE TAMPERED METER(S)) THAT THE USAGE FROM 3/27/98 TO
8726103 SHOWS SIGNIFICANT INCREASES IN USAGE. _THIS WOULD BE EXPECTED IF'A METER WAS RUNNING 50% SLOW,
WHICH THE COMPANY BELIEVES IT WAS RUNNING /6)) THAT THE RATEPAYER [S RESPONSIBLE FOR THE REVISED BILLING
BECAUSE EVIDENCE OF METER TAMPERING WAS DISCOVERED ON 1/11/02 AND HE BENEFITED FROM THE SERVICE.
THAT THE GOMPANY IS AUTHORIZED TO BACK BILL FOR FOUR YEARS BECAUSE THERE IS NO WAY OF DETERMININGON
WHAT OATE THE METER WAS TAMPERED(8) THAT THE RATEPAYER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE BACK BILLING OF $5,411 30.
THE CUSTOMER'S ACCOUNT BALANCE IS $5816.91. THE CUSTOMER DECLINED THE OFFER OF A PAYMENT
ARRANGEMENT.  THEREFORE IT IS DECIDED: (1) THAT THE INFORMAL COMPLAINT OF PAT STEWART-TAYLOR IS
| DISMISSED (27 THAT THE RATEPAYER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE REVISED BILLING OF $5,411.30 RESULTING FROM THE
TAMPERED METER (3),THAT THE RATEPAYER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCE OF $5.816 91.

¥ .

e Bhiod #3
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Pat Stewart Taylor #26-18-16-3117630
*Meter #6-1215866
_Reading Date {Usage (kwhs }| # Days | Daily Avg Use (DAU)
g/271808 | - 272 - 29 9.3
4/28/1598 225 32 | 70
5/2711988 191 | 20 | 6.5
~ B8/25/1998 251 28 86
7/27/1688 307 32 | 12.4
B/25/1998 340 29 11.7
9251998 3668 | 91 , 11.8
“10/27/1998 257 | 32 , 8.0
- 11/25/1998 208 28 , 7.2
- 12/29/1908 | 207 34 80
1/26/1899 | 249 | 30 8.3
2/26/1898 | 215 | 28 7.4
3/26/1999 | 369 28 13.1
4/27/1999 308 | 32 98
| 5/28/1699 232 28 | 8.0
B/25/1999 | 285 30 | 8.8 ;
712771999 543 | a2 : 16.9 ~
~ 8/28/1699 481 1 30 ~18.0 :
- 9/27/1899 | 375 32 1.7 i £
1072771999 | 269 30 , 8.9 = 51
11/23/1899 | 200 27 10.7 A .
12/23/1999 375 30 125 = o
127/20000 | 437 | 35 ; 124 =s A
2/25/2000 | 253 T 28 | 8.7 A o
T 3/28/2000 | 280 32 8.7 ot o=
42712000 | 318 30 10.8 = )
'5/25/2000 | 200 28 ; 10.8 % .
8/26/2000 382 32 11.8 = ~J
©7/28/2000 | 414 30 13.8 ‘
~B/26/2000 398 31 12.8
9/26/2000 400 3 S 12.9
"10/28/2000 239 30 ‘ 7.9 T e
~11/28/2000 | 265 a3 8.0 P
12/27/2000 237 29 8.1 ¢ :
1/26/2001 230 30 76 o8N
202712001 227 T 32 ' 6.9 FEB 07 2005
3/28/2001 | 190 29 | 8.5 :
412772001 298 30 ; 9.9
5/25/2000 | 258 | 28 B 9.2
6/26/2001 " 313 32 9.7
772712001 439 31 ‘ 14.1
8/28/2001 501 32 158

iﬁ"’"‘(o« L/, L£.0]Y¥ 2E87, /~/2-as, /=, /S
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, Pat Stewart Taylor #25-18-16-317530
“Meter #8-1215866
_Reading Date | Usage (kwhs )| # Days | Daily Avg Use (DAU)
3/27/1968 272 29 8.3
4/28/1898 225 32 7.0
5/27/1908 181 28 8.5
- 8/25/1698 251 29 B8
712111898 397 32 12.4
8/25/1998 340 29 1.7
912511698 368 3t 11.8
10/27/1888 257 Y 8.0
11/25/1998 209 29 7.2
- 12/29/1998 207 34 6.0
1/28/189% 249 30 8.3
- 2126/1898 215 28 7.4
-3/28/1899 369 28 13.1
4/2711899 308 32 9.6
- 5/26/1969 - 232 29 8.0
. 8/25/1899 285 30 88
7/2711494 543 32 18.9
8/28/1699 481 30 18.0
912711899 - ;. 375 32 11.7
1012741999 269 30 8.9
_11/23/1988 280 27 10.7
12/23/1999 375 30 12.5
112712000 437 35 12.4
2025/2000 253 29 8.7
3/28/2000 280 32 8.7
412712000 318 30 10.8
5/25/2000 299 28 10.8
6/26/2000 382 32 11.8
- 112612000 - 414 30 13.8
B/26/2000 398 31 12.8
~9/26/2000 400 31 12.8
10/26/2000 238 30 7.9
- 11/28/2000 - 285 33 8.0
- 12/2712000 237 29 8.1
~1/26/2001 230 30 76
2712001 222 32 8.9
312812001 180 29 8.5
4/2712001 298 30 g9
5/25/2001 258 28 9.2
" 8/26/2001 313 32 9.7
712712001 438 3 144
_8/28/2001 501 32 15.6
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